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Report of Program and Other Horological Activities

Our well attended regular meeting was held August 11, 1991 in the

Merriam Community Center, Merriam, 1\S. Three new members joined our

Chapter. A short business meeting was held after an hour of Mart,

visiting, and good fellowship.

A picnic for September was approved by the attending membership.

A very good slide/tape program from NAWCC of "Florence Kroeber

and His Clocks" by Chapter 23, was shown. Exhibiting Kroeber clocks

for Show & Tell were l~lorent Wagner, Wayne Herrmann, Bill Knouse, and

Al Scott. Showing other horological items of interest were Bill Dugan,

Sam Kutner, Don Luke, and Bob Hensley.

Our Chapter hosted the 1991 River Cities Regional on June 21st

and 22nd in Kansas City, and deemed it one of our most successful
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with good attendance and a sellout of Mart tables.

The Mart opened Friday evening after much scurrying of Mart table

holders to get their clocks and watches inside before an approaching

thunderstorm poured rain outside.

Our theme was Banjo clocks with a most impressive display of
rare banjo clocks from miniatures to full size very early period

banjos.

Mr. Jerry Faier presented a work shop on the Mart floor with

much information on "Problems with Pendulums". Also presenting a

work shop was Mr. Roger Schroeder on wood case refinishing and

restoration.

A well attended Breakfast Buffet was held Saturday morning.

Dr. Fred Ingram, our National Representative, addressed the group

concerning National Headquarters activities and plans. Mr. Larry

James gave a program with slide transparencies entitled "Plane

Time", concerning the importance of time associated with instruments

used in the Air Industry. A drawing for cash door prizes created

-excitement before adjourning the meeting to re-open the Mart.

Our Chapter and Co-host Chapters 51, 58, and 91 wish to thank
all who attended and participated in our Regional.


